### Hon. Michael Gravelle Minister

## L'hon. Michael Gravelle **Ministre**

### Ministry of Northern Development, Mines and Forestry

99 Wellesley Street West Whitney Block, Room 5630 Toronto ON M7A 1W3 Tel: 416 327-0633 Fax: 416 327-0665

189 Red River Road, Suite 404 Thunder Bay ON P7B 1A2

Tel: 807 343-7808 Fax: 807 343-7680

### Ministère du Développement du Nord, des Mines et des Forêts

99, rue Wellesley Ouest Edifice Whitney, bureau 5630 Toronto ON M7A 1W3 Tél.: 416 327-0633

Téléc.: 416 327-0665

189, chemin Red River, bureau 404

Thunder Bay ON P7B 1A2 Tél.: 807 343-7808 Téléc.: 807 343-7680





# FEB 0 9 2010

Mr. Gary Scripnick President Northern Ontario Service Deliverers Association c/o Cochrane District Social Services Administration Board 500 Algonquin Boulevard East Timmins ON P4N 1B

Dear Mr. Scripnick:

Thank you for your recent letter to me and to my colleague the Honourable Gerry Phillips, former Minister of Energy and Infrastructure, regarding the Growth Plan for Northern Ontario. As Minister of Northern Development, Mines and Forestry, I appreciate the participation of the Northern Ontario Service Deliverers Association (NOSDA) in this important initiative, including the position paper vour association published in February 2009.

I am pleased to receive NOSDA's recommendations that follow the release of the Proposed Growth Plan. I have forwarded a copy of your letter and recommendations to the Growth Plan Team which has been gathering input from stakeholders across Northern Ontario. Updates on Growth Plan activities can be found on the Places To Grow website at https://www.placestogrow.ca.

Thank you as well for advising me that you will be extending an invitation to me and to ministry staff to attend the NOSDA Annual General Meeting in April 2010. When you have your meeting details finalized, please contact Eric Bianchini my Scheduling Assistant, to determine if my schedule at that time will permit my attendance at the event. Eric can be reached at (416) 325-5207.

Once again, thank you for writing, and please accept my best wishes.

Sincerely,

Michael Gravelle, MPP, Thunder Bay-Superior North Minister

c: The Honourable Brad Duguid Minister of Energy and Infrastructure